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DISTRICT 142 EAP, CIRT, AND FLIGHT SAFETY RESPONDING TO TRAGIC 

INCIDENT AT DCA  

 
Dear Sisters and Brothers: 

 

The tragic incident last night at Ronald Reagan Washington National Airport (DCA) involving American Airlines Flight 5342, operated 

by PSA Airlines, and a United States Army helicopter has left us shocked and heartbroken. Our hearts go out to the victims and their 

families and all those affected by this horrible event.   

 

We are deeply aware that this incident will impact our members at PSA Airlines and American Airlines for years to come.  Our Employee 

Assistance Program (EAP) personnel and Critical Incident Response Team (CIRT) are mobilizing to support our members during this 

challenging period. 

 

District 142 has always prioritized safety. Our Flight Safety Committee is committed to supporting the ongoing investigation and will 

provide any assistance necessary to determine the cause of this tragedy and to prevent future occurrences. 

 

We are united in grief and solidarity and will continue reaffirming our dedication to the safety and well-being of our members and the 

traveling public. Please see the contact information below for EAP and Flight Safety if you need assistance.  

 

Sincerely and fraternally, 

 

John M. Coveny, Jr.   Todd Roan 

President/Directing General Chair  Vice President PSA/Acting General Chair 

 

Contact Information: 

 

EAP   Flight Safety 

Paul Shultz  Bud Brown 

Pm.shultz@att.net bbrown@iamdl142.org 

(704) 907-3563  (480) 290-4890 

 

 

 

 

JMC/td 

 

 

 
cc:  R. Johnsen, General Vice-President, Air Transport Territory 
 E. Fraser, Chief of Staff, Air Transport Territory 

 T. Regan, Airline Coordinator, Air Transport Territory 

J. Carlson, Air Transport Coordinator 

 DL 142 Executive Board 
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